

BELFAST LIONS COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER December 2017



Current and older newsletters are available on-line at www.BelfastLionsNewsletter.com

The Deuce is Loose!

Come join your neighbors every Tuesday at the Belfast Rec Centre for our local fundraiser and progressive lottery. Ticket sales and kitchen/bar opens at 6:00 pm, trivia with prizes starts at 7:30 pm. Advance tickets available at Cooper's.

Wood Islands Welcome Centre

Wood Islands Christmas Fair has come and gone! Thank you to all who attended. Also, we sincerely thank community members who baked for our bake table - you are the best!; to those who cooked yummy soups; to Gwyn Davies who organized and "ran" the kitchen and to her friend Pat Beaton who baked rolls to accompany our Hearty Hot Bowls; to John and Anne Keuper for decorating; to all of the vendors who booked with us; and last but not least, to planner and organizer Bev Stewart who is a very busy little elf, indeed! Merry Christmas everyone!

The Wood Islands Welcome Centre is owned and operated by the community via the Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation (WIADC) - a community "Not-for-Profit" organization. Address: 13056 Shore Road, Wood Islands, PE, C0A 1B0. During this off-season, our administrator Audrey can be contacted at (902) 940-4784. Email: wiadc@woodislands.ca. Web: www.woodislands.ca. Facebook: Wood Islands & Area Development Corporation; 70 Mile Coastal Yard Sale; and Wood Islands Lighthouse and Museum pages.

Know that this truly is your community space. You are welcome in it. Welcome your friends to it. Welcome those who come to our island via our ferry gateway. Welcome!

Wood Islands Lighthouse and Museum Thanks to Mallard Painting, our Lighthouse dons a beautiful new stunning white coat to show off to all who travel near-by! Thank you to all who contributed by donations through our Lighthouse Pickle Jar campaign; tours; purchases in the gift shops; and support for our events! We thank all our staff and visitors who made 2017 a wonderful year for local history and tourist experiences.

Wood Islands Community Room Rentals (Above the Visitor Information Centre) Visit www.woodislands.ca for rates. Neutrally decorated, clean, and versatile. Seats 80. Great kitchen facilities. New projector and screen. Elevator lift to second floor. Book your winter and next summer dates early so as not to be disappointed.

The Wood Islands and Area Development Corporation is a supporter of the Big Belfast community plan and is now enthusiastically exploring its potential roles within the community plan.

Thank you!

Marv and Betty Matson would like to give our sincere thanks to the Belfast Lions. Over the last year Marv has undergone surgeries and had to go Halifax for appointments. We still aren't out of the woods just yet, but knowing we live in the best community on the Island, is really great for the soul. Your support is overwhelming and much appreciated. Special thanks to Wade MacKenzie

Belfast Lions Cash Draw

The Belfast Lions Club wants to thank everyone for supporting their 29th Cash Draw. Congratulations to all the winners!

- John Morrison \$ 5,000.00
- Mona Ryan \$ 5,000.00
- Gillis Lodge Staff \$ 5,000.00
- Team Winners Eastern Fab \$ 1,000.00 Gift Certificate
- Albert MacDonald \$ 600.00 Gift Certificate
- Kelsey Moir \$ 400.00 Gift Certificate
- Rose Viaene Belfast Highlands Greens Golf Membership
- Judy Davies \$ 250.00 Furnace Oil
- Val & Jim Drover \$ 200.00 Gift Certificate

\$ 100.00 Winners; Kevin McKenna / Alicia MacDonald, Dawn, Kathy, Curtis & William / Jan Davies / Hakkers Produce / Jean Cantelo / Dorothy Oulton / Robert & Joy Warren / Wanda Ings / SKC / Neila & Ivan Nicholson / Kiki & Brad MacConnel /, Donnie & Tina MacDonald / David & Brenda MacLean / Cecil & Eunice Hughes / Larry Bell / Eugene MacKenna / Howard Davies / Mary & Kaye MacDougall / Lawrence MacAulay / Sherry MacKenzie / Robert MacDonald.

Second Chance Winners; Barry Doyle, Darlene Mellish, Lester & Gloria Larsen, Nancy & Barry Beck, Myron MacQuarrie, Lawrence MacWilliams, Raymond White, Wendy & Roger MacRae, Leanne Wilson & Paula MacKenzie, Trevor & Amy MacDonald, Tony Hierop, Reg MacPherson.

Belfast Historical Society

A lovely evening was spent the night of our Annual General Meeting on November 24 in the renovated Croft House. President Donald MacDonald recapped our eventful year; so much good work! Thanks go out to guest speaker Peter Southward from Point Prim Lighthouse who delivered a very A shared lunch and warm informative presentation. fellowship followed. Everyone is always welcome. Memberships are \$10 each and are now due and payable — (Gordon Furness, Treasurer 902-651-2866) The following make up the new Board of Directors: Donald P. MacDonald, Gordon Furness, Doris MacDonald, Audrey Shillabeer, Kim Doherty-Smith, Darlene Compton, Ian Mac Pherson, Phyllis McCabe, Robert Martin and new this year, Kevin Jeffrey. 2018 promises to be exciting and very productive!

Special Thank You

The Belfast Lions Club wishes to send a special *Thank You* to the Belle River Women's Institute for arranging, and the Old Belle River Church for hosting the benefit concert in honour of Gary Oulton. The monthly newsletter's revival has been a success, and as was previously mentioned, it is directly related to Gary's efforts to see it restarted. He is missed.

Thank you

Mount Buchanan - Point Prim Women's Institute express a sincere thank you to everyone who purchased apple pies, made donations, donated ingredients, and helped to make pies for our sale. The extra help made the work much easier. Thank you again. Proceeds will be made to the Arts Program at Belfast Consolidated School.

Belfast Consolidated School Report

We want to thank the veterans, and the public, who came to our Remembrance Day Ceremony on Friday, November 10th. The students and staff worked very hard to show we appreciate the sacrifices our soldiers have made for our peace, and freedom.

We were excited to host the annual Belfast Lions Club Cash Draw at our school on Saturday, November 18th. The Lions Club have always been a great supporter of our school and community. Thanks to the Lions Club, and to Barry Nicholson, who together, donated both sides of the 50/50 to the amount of \$658.00 to the school!

Belfast Consolidated School has partnered with Indigo Books for a unique fundraiser. ON THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 30TH FROM 6-9PM, if you make a purchase at Indigo Books on University Avenue in Charlottetown, and say you want to support Belfast School, Indigo will donate 20% of the purchase to the school. THERE IS NO EXTRA COST TO THE CONSUMER! The money for this event will go to purchase more books at the school for the library, and classrooms.

Hesta MacDonald created a legacy donation to our school for \$360 to go towards books for our library. We were very touched, and honored to receive the donation.

Interested in some inexpensive physical activity? We have started co-ed adult badminton and ball hockey in November at the school gymnasium. Co-ed badminton will be held on Mondays, starting from 7pm until 8:30pm (we had 11 adults, 8 women and 3 men Monday the 21st). Co-ed ball hockey will be held on Thursdays at 7pm until 8:30pm. The goal of these evenings is for people to get active, and have fun! The cost of the evening will be a nominal donation (\$1 or \$2) for the physical education program at the school. All you need for equipment is a change of sneakers for the gym floor (non-marking), but feel free to bring your own equipment. Age of participants will be 18+ years of age.

A reminder our Christmas Concert will be held on Wednesday, December 13th starting at 6:30pm. There will be a canteen, and 50/50 in support of this year's grade 9 trip.

Below, you will find our Provincial Assessment scores for grade 3, 6, and 9 students from last year as compared to the Provincial Scores. Each test is taken over a short period of time (approximately 2hours). We know our students and staff work well each day to do their best, and improve each day. We are proud of the effort our students put into their work.

Test	Grade	Belfast Score	Provincial Score
Writing Assessment	3	60%	48%
Reading Assessment	3	80%	77%
Math Assessment	3	70%	62%
Writing Assessment	6	50%	65%
Reading Assessment	6	100%	64%
Math Assessment	6	100%	75%
Math Assessment	9	83%	70%

You can follow us on Twitter @BelfastBulldog, or at https://belfastconsolidated.wordpress.com/.

Mr. John Munro Principal Belfast Consolidated School

St. John's Presbyterian Church Pastoral Care Program

When was the last time you had company? Are you struggling to hold it together emotionally, spiritually, physically or mentally? Would you like one of our members to visit you in your home for encouragement and prayer? **Reach out and tell us.**

Broken this or leaking that... We don't all have the tools or the talents to fix these little things. The wood needs to be put in, but you aren't able? Don't worry. We can get these things fixed up. Need help getting your lawn, garden or home ready for winter? **Let us know what we can do.**

During times of crisis, illness, bereavement, financial loss, or tragedy there are things we all need help with: meals, prayer, an ear to listen, finding government or community resources, wading through paperwork, and more. It can be overwhelming. **Let us help.**

Send your requests to St. John's Presbyterian Church by contacting the church office at 902-659-2701 or call Irene Gillis at 902-394-0558 or e-mail at gillisiak@gmail.com. It would be our joy to help!

Thank You

The Belfast Rec. Centre wants to thank the Millennium Club, the North Pinette Women's Institute, Hakkers Produce and Bobby Cooper's Golf Tournament at Fox Meadows for donations made to the rink in October. *Thank you!!*

- Director of Belfast Rink

Card of Thanks

We would like to thank everyone that took the time to come out and celebrate our 50th anniversary with us. Thanks to everyone that sent cards/gifts and called with best wishes.

It has been an incredibly tough year for our family health wise and we truly appreciate all the love and support from our family and friends. We're blessed to be part of such a wonderful community!!!

~Bev & Sylvia Devaux~

.Cooper's Red & White

New fall store hours: Monday – Saturday 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM Please note the change in closing time! Closed Sundays

MacLean's Christmas Tree Farm

Now open daily. Iris, 1634 Pleasant Valley Road, Rte. 202. Pick and tag your tree now for cutting in December. Fresh cut trees and wreaths will also be available daily at the farm, ranging from 5' to 16'. Great fun for family outing. Bring your camera. Phone 902-962-3098.

Virtual Yard Sale

Lightening The Load In preparation for a move. Home décor, Electronics, kitchen ware, tools yard items, sports equipment, Christmas decorations, furniture. Web site is updated often with additional items so check frequently. Go to www.LTL4sale.blogspot.ca to see a list of items for sale with pictures or call Dorothy Oulton at 902-313-1100 to see if I have what you are looking for.

Computer and Electronics Services:

Having difficulty with that misbehaving electronic device? Not sure which button to press? Need to setup that new Big Screen TV? I can help! PC's and Apple products as well. Inhome assistance for these and other electronics needs are just a phone call away! For help with e-mail, internet, virus removal, computer tune-ups, digital cameras, video recorders, custom website design and more please call:

Henry Kliner 902-659-2447 902-978-2447 henry@henrykliner.com www.henrykliner.com

Nicholson Industrial Products (659-2457 or 620-9335)

* Steel prices recovered slightly. Call us regarding purchasing derelict vehicles, scrap metal and old machinery. Buying old batteries for 20¢/lb. Free drop off for white goods, etc, etc.

Point Prim Lighthouse

2147 Point Prim Road, Belfast, PE C0A 1A0 pointprimlighthouse@gmail.com www.pointprimlighthouse.com

FaceBook: Point Prim Lighthouse / 902-659-2768



CAMM Siding & Home Improvements

For all Your Building & Renovation Needs

Over 20 Years in Business Red Seal Carpenters
Allsco Windows Atlantic Home Warranty Program

Free Estimates

Call Clifford at 902-626-8397 or 902-659-2188





<u>J.E.M Electric</u> carries a complete line of Generac automatic start standby generator units, portable and pressure washer Generac units also available. Generlink (meter base hookups). Complete electrical service.

Call Erwin at cell 902-626-9849 or phone 902-659-2872

Email: jemelectric@pei.aibn.com

Terry Huestis Painting and Renovations

Call Terry at 902-394-1870 or 902-651-2146



YOUR LOCAL SOURCE FOR:

Lazboy • Broyhill • Sealy Whirlpool • Maytag



18 Water St. Montague • beckshomefurniture.com f 902-838-5882



Hamish Redpath 902.218.0496

www.livethePEldream.com





Your Down East Expect in Real Estate!

Winter Spring Summer or Fall - All you have to do is call! All Season Yard Care

Grass Cutting, Rototilling, Mulching, Cottage Maintainance
Home & Garden Recycling and Oversize Scrap Removal
Firewood Delivery Chopping Stacking. Snow removal
Interior and Exterior Painting, Mowing, Spring & Fall Cleanup

Wayne Acorn, Cell (902) 969-4772 Land Line (902) 962-2693

Red Clay Construction Inc.

- ➤ Chimneys & fireplaces
- > Stainless steel chimney liners
- > Stove installs
- Wood-fired ovens

WETT Certified

902-962-3363

www.redclay.ca

Since 1981

john@redclay.ca



ERNIE DAVIS

ernie.davis@bellaliant.net 1-902-838-4752 PO BOX 873 625 St Andrews Point Road Montague COA 1R0

East isle property services



Firewood: Sales and delivery of all types of firewood. **Landscaping:** Spring and fall clean up, decorative concrete, pavers, tree removal, forest thinning, hard & soft landscape, fence post install, lawn care trimming, pruning & cutting. **Carpentry:** Decks, fences, floors, ceramics, windows and doors, Cottage upkeep. Handyman services.

Call Jason Macdonald 902-659-2112

Kro In The Skye Art Studio

1800 Point Prim Road Belfast COA 1A0 (902) 659-2851 Open May 1st - October 31st Off Season (902) 659-2524 krointheskye@hotmail.com, Facebook Page Kro In The Skye Art Studio krointheskye.com

Island Pride Garden Co.

We are here for you with seeds, annuals, perennials, nursery stock and garden maintenance service; stop by when you want simple and sound advice. Check out our hours and specials on FaceBook, reach out to us at 902-962-2044, visit us at islandpride.ca, or on site in Wood Island, and in Hunter River.





Auto Sales, New Tire Sales, Undercoating & Oil Changes



Design Build Consulting

"Small eco homes, additions & renovations our specialty "
avalonhouseecobuilders.com 902.314.3078





WM Services

ANY JOB • ANY TIME • ANY WHERE

Trevor Morrison

902-940-9888 trevor@wmservices.ca www.wmservices.ca

- Lawn Care Mowing Rolling Repairs
- Snow Removal Rental Property Care
- Painting Wood Splitting & Piling Tilling
- Flower Garden Planting & Weeding
- Vegetable Garden Planting & Weeding

Sun Life Financial

184 Buchanan Drive Charlottetown, PE C1E 2H8

Sarah-Jane Bell Advisor Tel: 902-894-8513 ext. 209 Fax: 902-626-3330 Cell: 902-394-0857

sarah.jane.bell@sunlife.com www.sunlife.ca/sarah.jane.bell





Sonya Pauley and Lorelei Pauley

Owners and Operaters

1060 GlencoeRoad Vernon Bridge PE C0A2E0 902-213-5177 www.pauleytours.com Pauleytours@outlook.com facebook.com/pauleytours





Services de développement économique et communautaire Business & Community Development Services

Phone: (902) 838-4030 ext. 221 Toll free: 1-855-297-989



Newsletter Information & Guidelines:

For all ads, submissions, comments and suggestions, please use ONLY belfastnewsletter@outlook.com.

Community service announcements are included at no charge and should generally be limited to a maximum of a quarter page (~30 lines / 300 words). Larger community notices may be included if space permits.

* The Belfast Lions Newsletter is a community service of the Belfast Lions Club. Content or opinions expressed in the newsletter are not necessarily those of the Belfast Lions Club, the Editor, Advertisers or associated organizations. We reserve the right to edit for content, length, size and/or to choose not to accept a submission without prejudice.

DEADLINE:

Deadline for the next newsletter is December 22th, 2017 at 6 pm.

Email: belfastnewsletter@outlook.com.